


Good Shepherd Catholic Church -  June 14, 2015 
 

  

 Monday, June 15, 2015  

     5:30 p.m.        Word and Communion 

 Tuesday, June 16, 2015  

     8:00 a.m.   Paulette Mucci + 

 Wed., June 17, 2015  
      5:30 p.m.    Margaret Albers + 

 Thursday, June 18, 2015  
      8:00 a.m.        Angela and Leslie Marshall   + 

 Friday, June 19, 2015 – St. Romuald 

     Noon               Carol Means  +  

 Saturday, June 20, 2015  

    5:00 p.m.         Jimmy Stevens+ 
 Sunday, June 21, 2015 – Twelfth Sunday Ordinary Time 

    9:30 a.m.           John C. Jackson +       
    4:00 p.m.           Mass in Spanish 
  

READINGS FOR THE WEEK OF JUNE 7, 2015  

 

 Monday:              2 Cor 6:1-10/Mt 5:38-42 

 Tuesday:              2 Cor 8; 1-9/Mt 5:43-48 

 Wednesday:         2 Cor 9:6-11/Mt 6:1-6, 16-18 

 Thursday:            2 Cor 11:1-11/Mt 6:7-15 

 Friday:                 2 Cor 11:18, 21-30/Mt 6:19 

 Saturday:             2 Cor 12:1-10/Mt 6:24-34 

 Sunday:                Jb 38:1, 8-11/2 Cor 5:14-17/Mk 4:35-41 

 

GOOD SHEPHERD’S STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE 

Offertory Budget for 2014-2015:  $943,200 

Weekly Offertory Needed to Run the Parish $17,796 

Debt Balance  $4,6,42,235 

Collections                             JUNE 6/7        Cumulative Total 
 

 Offertory – Physical Collection      $     14,451         $   738,376 
EFT- Weekly                                   $       1,110         $     54,781 
 EFT Monthly                              $                         $   132,202 
  Total Offertory- Actual               $      15,561        $   925,359 
Offertory – Budget              $      17,796       $  889,800                                                      

________________________ 
    Variance Actual vs Budget           $  ( 2,235)     $    35,559 
 Capital Campaign                          $    3,134         $2,684,579 

NEPAL TOTAL  $4, 196 

 

 FLOWERS IN THE SANCTUARY : The flowers in the  
Sanctuary this weekend are in memory of  Margaret Albers. 
They were donated by her daughter and son in law, Donna and 
Scotty Harrod. Thank you for the floral tribute honoring 
Margaret as we thank God for the gift of life and for His promise 
of the resurrection.  
 
SPECIAL COLLECTION:  A special collection for 
TUITION ASSISTANCE will take place THIS weekend,  This 
collection will occur after Communion.  Proceeds from your 
generosity will help provide resources at Good Shepherd School 
for those parents who need assistance in obtaining a Catholic 
School experience for their children. Every little bit helps… 
please consider giving to this fund. 
 
 
 

 
 

PRAY FOR  THOSE SERVING IN OUR MILITARY:     

Tom Falconer, Kenny Collins, Mac Priest, Aaron Holder,   Chris 
Nelson, Travis Clark, Donnie Brewer, Nick Wolford, Travis 
Pell, Brian Sheets, David Spahn, R. Aurora Herrera,  C.J. 
Roberts,   Zack Bauer, Brad Keough, Natasha and  Bryan 
Parker,  Hunter Otten, Paul Crutcher, Ryan Northcutt, David 
Nesselrode, Becky Schneider. 
 
KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS: Anahid Kalemkerian,  Thelma 
Ripperdan, Genevieve Wood-Lyman,      Hayley Nolan,     
Kathleen Mauer,  Lucy LaFontaine, Ann Wisher,  Sylvia Ray, 
Michael McCarty,   Betty Cummings, Jan Gish, Kelly Brown,  
Judy Pack, Betty Mantell,  Chuck Cotton, Sue Hines,  Dot 
Wightman, Margie Moore, Marian Wood Cambell, Carrie 
Arnette ,Ira Blakeman, Sabrina Gerstle,  Rose Murphy,  Rick 
Jones, Rhonda McGrath, Anita Harrod, Jim Rice,    Logan Jones, 
Billy Stewart,  Evelyn Howell, Theresa Williams,  Bill Coleman,    
Lloyd and Mary Mahoney,  Charles Mitchell,   Mike Franklin,  
Colonel Lee Bullington III,  Karen Cook, Sarah Jane Haden, 
Regina Pickett, Krista Story, Abbi Collins, Michael Jones, 
Phyllis Bagwell, John and Debbie Clark, Cathy Daugherty, 
Alice Wickman, Vic Evins, Charles Spaulding, Jim McKinney, 
Joe Spaulding, Bill Bryan, Amy Lopez, Marie Grasch, Karen 
Horne, Sue Hoagland, Sharleen and Peter Sonoda, Ginger 
Prewitt, Lucy Massie, Anya Volyn, Jerry Morgan and all the 
homebound 
 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS FOR JUNE 20/21 

 

 ALTAR SERVERS: 

      5:00 p.m.        Cecil, Kennedy, McMurray 
      9: 30 a.m        E/A Harrod, Flick 

  LECTORS: 
 5:00 p.m. Boemker and Robson 
  9:30 a.m. Stoeckle and Schork 

  EXTRAORDINARY MINISTERS EUCHARIST:    
     5:00 p.m.  Johnson, Kennedy, Laslie, Luther, Mattingly, 

Ortwein, M/K Stone, (Johnson)  
     9:30 a.m.  Waldner, Amato, Arnold, Baldwin, Barrett, 

Boots, Bruning, Bryan (Smith) 

 JUNE USHERS/MONEY COUNTERS  #3 

 5:00p.m.  B/L Renn, Wiard 
     8:30a.m.  Gibson, Northcutt, Wolfe 

  HOSPITALITY :  
 5:00 p.m.   Hartley and Pearson 
 9:30 a.m. Okocha Family 

   SACRISTANS 
        5:00 p.m.      Wilhoite 
        9:30 a.m.      Cinnamon 

        

 
PATRIOTIC ROSARY: Sunday, June 21 at 6:00.  Please join 
us in this devotion to Mary as we pray for our country and the 
needs of our people. 
 
SENIOR SHEPHERDS: will meet Tuesday, June 16th in the 
Parish Life Center, beginning at 11:30.  Bring a dish to share and 
a friend!  Fun For All! 



ELEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 
 
GLEANING FOR GOD’S HUNGRY CHILDREN : 
Beginning in June, Good Shepherd’s Peace and Justice 
Committee will need volunteers--from young too old--to help 
pick up produce from UK Farm in Lexington on Fridays at 10 
am, pick apples off the ground at Ayres Orchard around the first 
of July and glean some farms this summer.  The produce will be 
delivered to local charities in Frankfort/Franklin County. Please 
contact Rita Brothers: rita16b@gmail.com, 502-848-0314 or: 
270-314-8983 or Debbie Snapp: rsnapp1x@windstream.net,: 
859-873-7027 or 502-330-9052. 
 

THIS WEEKEND:  We honor all 

our recent graduates…from High 

School and College. 

Congratulations to all of you.  

May God’s blessings follow you 

through the next chapter in your 

life, and always. Good Luck! 
 
 
RIDE TO MASS: We have new parishioner who is seeking a 
ride to Masson Sunday at 9:30 Mass. She does speak English 
and lives in the Virginia Ave area.  If you can help, please call 
the office.  

 

PARISH FUNERAL AND WEEKDAY MASS 

CANCELLATIONS:   With only one priest serving our parish, 
when a parish funeral  is arranged and the Mass of Christian 
Burial is to be celebrated on a weekday, the regularly scheduled 
weekday Mass or Word and Communion  will NOT be 
celebrated that day. A parish prearranged email blast will be sent 
to parishioners who have signed up to receive these notifications 
as reminders. To register on this list, please call the Parish 
Office. 

 
SAINT VINCENT de PAUL NEEDS YOUR HELP 

 

Volunteer help is needed to: 
 

1  Pick up Food items from Walmart on Friday mornings 8am 
2. Pick up Food Items from East Kroger on Tuesday   
     mornings 10am 
3. Furniture pick up on Saturday mornings 10am to noon 
4. Donations of items needed especially: 

Men jeans and pants in sizes 36 and smaller, Men shoes, 
Children back to school clothes sizes 6 to 14 

Send e-mail to svdp1973@gmail.com or call 502-227-8037  

 
 

YOUTH LIFE – MARK YOUR CALENDARS !!! 

 
June 14th Middle School Youth Life 

June 21st No Youth Life on Father's Day 
June 28th High School Youth Life 
July 5-11 Catholic Heart Workcamp 

July 12-17 Totus Tuus. 
 

 

REVERENCE  

 

Present at the Eucharist as the people of God, we share an 

awesome task.  We, the baptized are the ones God has 

chosen to be a royal priesthood.  At Eucharist, the task of the 

whole people is priestly.  We give thanks to God and offer 

the perfect sacrifice, the Body and Blood of Christ, together 

with ourselves.  It is not the presider alone who makes this 

offering – it is all of us.  Consequently, attention to our duty 

is critical for a meaningful celebration of the Eucharist.  The 

church asks us to act with reverence – for the Eucharist, for 

our role in it, and for the community.  The General 

Instruction of the Roman Missal says the faithful should 

endeavor to make their role clear by their deep religious 

sense and their charity toward all who participate with them 

in the celebration (95). 

 

Reverence and charity may take different forms. 

 

1. Entering the church, we greet those with whom we will   

    celebrate this Mass.   

2. We sign ourselves with water that recalls our priestly      

    mission.   

3. We bow to the altar where our thanksgiving will be made.  

4. We genuflect to the tabernacle if it is central in the  

    sanctuary.   

5. We sing the songs.  

6. We make the responses.   

7. We listen to God’s word.   

8. We pray all the prayers,  and listen to the prayers spoken 

by the presider alone.   

9. We share the Eucharist in faith. 

 

At times our actions may threaten the task we perform.  

When we needlessly attend to other matters or neglect the 

songs and silences and prayers, we make it difficult for 

ourselves and for others to carry the reverence and charity 

needed for our task.  Mass is not like watching a band 

perform music; it’s like playing an instrument in the band.  

Sometimes you play with everyone else; sometimes you rest; 

sometimes you solo.  But we all make the music.  It requires 

attention and teamwork. 

 

To carry out our priestly mission, we practice reverence for 

God and charity for one another.  If someone else’s idea of 

reverence conflicts with yours, practice charity.  It helps us 

fulfill our awesome task. 

 
By Paul Turner  Copyright © 2012 Resource Publications, Inc. 160 E. 

Virginia St. #170, San Jose,CA 95112, (408) 286-8505. 

 
CAREGIVERS: Caregivers Support Group will meet 
Wednesday, June 17 in the Conference Room at Church from 1-
2 pm.  Anyone who provides ongoing care for a family member 
who is sick, elderly, disabled, or otherwise in need of lots of 
love and care is welcome to attend.  Just come or contact Margo 
Cotton at 502-223-8520 for more information.  We share stories, 
support each other, pray together, and pool resources 
 
 
                                       



 

 

PARISH BUS MINISTRY: We are 

in need of a few dedicated individuals 

who want to participate in our new 

bus ministry. The newly acquired 

church bus will be used to shuttle 

persons to and from church for church services and/ or 

extracurricular activities. Examples might be students from 

Midway College to Sunday evening mass, elderly persons 

needing a ride to Sunday morning mass, etc. This program will 

grow to serve many in need as long as dedicated volunteers 

"steer it" in the right direction! Those interested must have a 

valid Commercial Driver's License, or be willing to invest the 

time and go through the training to acquire one, have a "not too 

tarnished" driving record and be willing to complete a physical, 

drug screening and attend VIRTUS training. Those interested 

should contact Nathan Depenbrock, Parish Bus Ministry 

Coordinator at: nathan@canoeky.com or 502 395 1535. 

DIOCESAN ANNUAL APPEAL:  We had a very successful 

kick off to the DAA this past weekend.  Thanks to the many 

parishioners who pledged or donated to this very important 

campaign.  We still have a lot to collect to reach our parish goal. 

Envelopes for the DAA may be found in the Gathering Area. 

Please complete your envelope as soon as possible and return it 

via the collection basket or drop it off in the Parish Office. 

SPECIAL MASS:  A special Mass in honor of St. Josemaria 

Escriva de Balaguer, the founder of Opus De, will be held at 

the Newman Center.  Mark your calendar for June 27, 2015 at 

11:00 a.m.  Confessions will be held at 10:00 a.m. All are 

invited! 

SINGING PRAISE PRAYER GROUP: meets in the 

Eucharistic Chapel each Sunday evening from 6-8 pm.  It is a 

wonderful way to "make a visit" to the Blessed Sacrament.  We 

sing, study scripture (the book of Nehemiah this summer), pray 

for the needs of many, and adore God in the Blessed Sacrament.  

Drop in for a few minutes or an hour to join us. No musical 

ability needed. Some sing; some use the music to quietly pray. 

For more information, contact Mary Ortwein at 859-806-4484 

or mary@skillswork.org.  Visitors or new members are always 

welcome. 

EnCOURAGE: Do you know someone who is experiencing 

homosexual   desires, or has come out as gay, and you wonder    

how to respond as a Catholic? EnCourage could be for you. 

EnCourage Support Group on Tuesday, June 23 7pm-8:30pm, 

The Catholic Center (1310 W. Main in Lexington) EnCourage, a 

spin-off of Courage, is a support group for Catholics seeking to 

love a same-sex attracted family member or friend in a way 

consistent with Catholic moral teaching about the dignity of 

every person andour common call to chastity. Led by two 

Catholic deacons, this EnCourage meeting will help determine 

the future frequency of EnCourage group meetings. For 

confidential inquiries or questions, call Mike Allen at (859) 253-

1993x 212 or send an email to courage@cdlex.org. 

 

 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS NEWS 

The Knights of Columbus Frankfort 
Council 1483 

recently announced officers for 2015–16 

 

Grand Knight - Jim Johnson 

Deputy Grand Knight - Dan Bruning 

Chancellor - Greg Darst 

Recorder - Richard Snapp 

Treasurer - Emmett Mills 

Advocate - J R Zinner 

Warden - Michael Darst 

Inside Guard - Mike Stone 

Outside Guard - Jeff Wedding 

One Year Trustee - Rich Cwiak 

Two Year Trustee - Bob Bauer 

Three Year Trustee - Alan Hamilton 

Financial Secretary – Don Waldner 

Chaplain – Fr Charles Howell 

 

The Knights would like to say “Thank You” to everyone for 

their support this past year. Your participation in activities such 

as our Golf Scramble, Lenten Fish Fries, Pancake Breakfasts, 

etc. enabled us, in partnership with several GSC Ministries and 

individual parishioners, to support local organizations and 

charities such as:  

 

ACCESS Soup Kitchen & Men’s Shelter 

Avenues for Women 

Belize Mission Trip 

Culture of Life Program 

Diocesan Seminarian Support 

Good Shepherd Church and School Activities 

GSC Youth Life Activities 

GSC Parish Festival 

GSCS Tuition Assistance 

Kentucky Special Olympics 

KY Aviation Camp Youth Scholarships 

Medical Mission Trip to Honduras 

Project Graduation 

Summer Art Camp Youth Scholarships 

Sunshine Center 

Youth Soccer Challenge & Free Throw Contest 

…and others 
  

The Knights are Catholic men who each play a part in 

improving the world around them, one community at a time.    

Charity – Unity - Fraternity - Patriotism 

 



TTTTherefore, we aspire to please him,  
whether we are at home or away. 

II Corinthians 5:9 

REP:  REP 2015-16, Parent Orientation, September 9th, 6:15.  New 
Material!  Parent participation is important! 
 
Service Opportunity:  Help support Catholic Heart Work Camp, June 
27th, Georgetown Bingo Hall.  Our Youth earn $400 each fourth 
Saturday!  Contact Ben, 502-227-4511. 
 
Bible Study:   

 --Monday Nights, 7 pm, Church Conference Room  

   June 8th, 15th, & 29th – MASS, HEAVEN ON  EARTH   
                   July 6th, 20th, August 3rd – GALATIANS  
 --Tuesday Mornings, 10 am, Church Conference Room 

    July 7th and August 4th – “I Believe” The Heart of Catholic  
                    Faith 
                                                                   Coming in September! – DAVID AND THE KINGDOMS 

 

RCIA and Adult Formation Opportunities – All Are Welcome!:   
 

-- June 11th – Tour of the Church (symbolism of the physical structure and articles used 

   within Mass) meet in the church, 6-7:15pm 

--June 25th – Introduction to the Holy Mass (PLC, room 1, 6-7:15pm ) 

--July 9th – The Holy Mass and the Liturgy of the Word (PLC, room 1, 6-7:15pm) 

--July 23rd – The Holy Mass and the Liturgy of the Eucharist (PLC, room 1, 6-7:15pm ) 

--August 6th – Feast of the Transfiguration (PLC, room 1, 6-7:15pm) 

--August 20th – The Liturgical Calendar (PLC, room 1, 6-7:15pm ) 

--September 3rd – TBD (PLC, room 1, 6-7:15pm) 

--September 17th – First regular Thursday night session (PLC, room 1, 6-7:30pm) 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
   
 
 

 

 

 

 

http://frankfortgoodshepherd.org/faith-formation 

Please contact Laura if you have any questions or concerns, lhack@gssfrankfort.org, 227-4511, x2006 
 
 

            Will your family ask our missionaries to dinner? 

                                           We have 5 missionaries who need a 5:30 pm supper,         

                                                Sunday, July 12
th

 through Friday, July 17
th

.   

                                         Would your family invite them to dinner at your home?   

                                                       They are on a very tight schedule  

                                               and must be fed and out-the-door by 6:30 pm. 

 

           Please contact Laura if you are able to help!  859-619-5699   lhack@gssfrankfort.org 





 

 

 
 
 
 

 
CHILDREN ATTENDING 
TOTUS TUUS:          
 
_______________________________Grade in Sep: _____________ Shirt sz: ___ 

_______________________________Grade in Sep: _____________ Shirt sz: ___ 

_______________________________Grade in Sep: _____________ Shirt sz: ___ 

 

Address: ____________________________________________________________  
 
City: _____________________________ Home Phone: ______________________  
  
PARENT/GUARDIAN INFORMATION:  
 
Name: ______________________ Work/Cell Phone: _________________  
 
Name: ______________________ Work/Cell Phone: _________________  
  
Email _______________________________________________________  
  
IN CASE OF EMERGENCY:  
Name: _____________________________ Relationship: _____________________  
 
Telephone: _________________________  
  

Please list any medical information which may be helpful (allergies—food or medicine, diabetes, asthma, 

etc.) & name of child:  
____________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________ 

____________________________________________________________________  

  
Parental consent for child to participate in the Totus Tuus program:  
 
___________________________________________ ________________________  
Parent’s Signature                      Date  
 
VIDEOTAPING AND STILL PHOTOGRAPHS:  
This authorization form constitutes permission for my child(ren)’s participation in videotaping and/or photographs 
which may be taken during the program. They may be used for future promotional efforts. 

 
___________________________________________ ________________________  
 Parent’s Signatures                                                                        Date         
                    
        Contact me! I would like to help!  

TOTUS TUUS 2015 – Good Shepherd Catholic Church 

REGISTRATION / PERMISSION FORM 
Grades 1-6 July 13-17 * Grades 7-12 July 12-16 

$25 per student (shirts additional $5) 
Register by July 1st 

Turn in completed form with payment to parish office  


